Minnekhada PAC Meeting

January 21st, 2019
School Library
Meeting called to order at 6:35 pm by Michelle Lahti (chair)

· Welcome and introductions.   Attendance sheet was passed around (see attached sheet)

· Adopt the January Agenda – Crystal Scarfo-Harris and seconded by Michelle Bilalakis All in favor.

· Adopt the November minutes – Mary Peterson and seconded by Gabi Green.  All in favor.

REPORTS:

Principal’s Report: Susan Ross  (absent)

Vice Principal’s Report: Sandi Lauzon 

· Report Cards came out Dec 19th and had a different format this time around. Eventually we will start to see more reporting online thru a parent portal. Comments: parents liked the comment section . Why were the letter grades so far off to the side… format issue
· Each team will host an assembly this year.  Gives ownership to the students and their peers have been very receptive and respectful. Sept the Eagles hosted an assembly on perseverance. In November the Hawks hosted an assembly on safety and social media.  February will be the Coyotes on kindness.
· Burke Mountain Secondary is slated to be completed 2023.  It will house middle and secondary students while the middle school is being built on the same parcel of land.

· D.O. Gibson (rapper) came to the school as part of the Arts Start series.  Very well received. Theme was kindness

· Pink Shirt Day – Feb 28th. T shirts designed by Fox students can be purchased thru online payment

· Warm for Winter – Leadership students chose to collect warm clothes and food after the holidays this year as it is a time when the Food Bank shelves are low and people are still in need.  It was very successful!

· We partnered up with SFU this fall to provide volunteer hours for students in the Health Science Field. Students require 30 hours of volunteer hours, were teamed up with classes and did passion projects with our students.  A couple of the SFU students did fundraisers and raised enough funds to purchase yoga mats for the school.  This session was very well received and successful.  We have another set of SFU students joining us this winter.

· We are part of a pilot project for a new recycling program along with Pinetree Secondary and Smiling Creek Elem. Garbage cans have been removed from classrooms along with the green waste bins. A set of four bins (paper, green waste, garbage, recycling) have been situated around the school. A part from students rearranging the lids on the bins the first week the new recycling program has been very successful. 

· MDI questionnaires will begin this week and will be administered over the next several weeks to the students in grade 7. It is a questionnaire asking the students about what they do after school, do they feel safe at school, do they have someone to talk to etc (social/emotional type questions). No names are attached to these questionnaires.  It gives the district an idea of what students need and want in different areas.  Times are changing.  What kids did after school ten years ago isn’t necessarily what they are doing now… technology plays a part in this.

· Students are being asked to go outside for nutrition break unless the weather is extremely 

· unco-operative.  The 10 minutes of fresh air has been good for students and teachers alike in reenergizing them for the second half of the morning.  Students are given the option of indoors or out at lunch.  Many students choose the fresh air option.

· Three way conference is scheduled for Feb 21st.  New this year will be an exploration showcase where parents can see what happens in each of the explorations. Music, Art, Foods, Digital Literacy and Tech Ed.

· Sandi and Crystal have been busy starting the de cluttering process of the school.  What has to be thrown out, what can be sold, what can move across the field to the new school.  Students have been helping with the process as well.
· Two fundraising ideas for the unwanted items are: 

· a community garage sale tentatively set for May.  Perhaps have food trucks at the event. 

· A chair sale – may be of interest to those who went to the school when it was called George Pearke’s and would want a memento.
Treasurer: Stacy Gookool 
· See attached sheet for breakdown of general and gaming funds.

· Fundraising profits: Purdy’s approximately  $543, Little Caesar’s Pizza approximately $200 and TCYB approximately $205
· Motion to adopt treasurer’s report. Michelle and Gabi seconded the motion.  All in favour
Fundraising: Michelle Lahti
· Upcoming treat dates were discussed and dates were tentatively arranged with the volunteers who would be organizing each treat day

· Jan 30 – Dilly Bars $2 each.  Kâren let us know that 300 dilly bars were ordered and if we want to do a second sale DQ will honor the same price for the bars as we got this time. Popcorn left over from the popcorn sale will be available as well.

· Feb 27 – Little Caesars Pizza – pizza by the slice $2

· Mar 6 – Dilly Bars $2 each

· TCYB – TBD (spring) owner will come on his bicycle with the ice cream in tow. He took care of everything at the last treat day… cash box, took away what wasn’t sold etc.

· Next meeting we will look at dates for the spring and as to whether or not we want to do a Raise the Funds fundraiser

· It was agreed that advertising and getting the word out is key to having successful fundraisers and treat days.
DPAC: Andrea Howorth (absent)
· There wasn’t a meeting in December.

· Next meeting January 30th
General Business:

· Hot Lunch coordinator position open if anyone is interested

· Stacey will advertise the treat days in the PAC newsletter to send out to families via Susan.
· Check the Minnekhada Facebook page for announcements and updates.

· Teacher’s Wish List will be discussed at next meeting to see what can be paid for out of the gaming funds.
· MPAC meets the third Monday of most months at 6:30pm in the school library

Meeting adjourned at 7:55 pm. Motion to adjourn the meeting by Michelle and seconded by Gabi. All in favor.

The next PAC meeting will be on Monday February 11th, 2019 at 6:30pm in the school library.
